
W H AT ’S  H A P P E N I N G  

N ate Clarke 
is currently in 
Sydney 

competing in the NSW All 
Schools Championships at 
Olympic Park.   

Nate won his 800m heat 
impressively with the final 
tomorrow. He runs in the 
400m heat on Saturday 
with the final on Sunday. 
Good luck Nate.  Nate’s 
events can be watched live 
on 

bit.lyNSWAllSchoolsLiveStream 

C 
ongratulations to Hannah Shea and Joseph Wilson 
who received their Bronze Award for the Duke of 
Edinburgh program. 

This is an excellent achievement as it takes some 
commitment and perseverance to complete all aspects of the 
award. Joseph and Hannah completed the requirements of 
the Silver Exploration earlier in the year. 

The Award is a leading structured youth development 
program, empowering  young Australians aged 14-24 to 
explore their full potential and find their purpose, passion and 
place in the world, regardless of their location or 
circumstance.  

To achieve an Award, each young person must learn a skill, 
improve their physical well being, volunteer in their 
community and experience a team adventure in a new 
environment.  All participants are supported by a network of 
adult leaders, assessors and supervisors.    

Duke of Edinburgh 2021 

Hay War Memorial High School  -  Term 4  Week 10   9 December 2021 

bit.lyNSWAllSchoolsLiveStream


Principal:  Mr Yvan Chambers BEd (UP/LS), GCertEd, PGCertEdLead, GCertDisSt, MEd (SpecEd) 

Deputy Principal 
Mrs Janine Nelson 

Head Teacher English 
Mrs Kylie Kerr 

Head Teacher Maths 
Mrs Lil Aylett 

Careers Adviser 
Ms Anne McNally 

Rel. Head Teacher Science 
Mr David Kerr 

Rel. Head Teacher HSIE 
 Ms Anne McNally 

 Administrative Manager  
Mrs Chris Huntly 

Girls Adviser 
Ms Leonie Booth 

Student School Counsellor 
Carla Wickham 

Learning and Support 
Mrs Cathy Millyard 

Computer Co-ordinator 
Mr Evan Hefer 

Boys Adviser 
Mr Anthony Stokes 

T 
o receive the most up to date information from HWMHS, we encourage 
parents/carers of enrolled students to download the free Sentral for Parents 
app to your mobile phone or device.   

HWMHS uses the Sentral Parent Portal to communicate messages and important 
information to our school community. Through the app, parents are also able to 
notify the school regarding student absences, and exchange messages directly with their 
child's subject teachers. Assessment tasks, school documents and calendar events are 
available for viewing, as well as our weekly newsletter.   

Please contact our Sentral for Parents administrator, Rhonda Slattery at 
rhonda.slattery@det.nsw.edu.au to receive your letter of instruction and unique access key. 

For so much what shall we repay? 

S e n t r a l  f o r  P a r e n t s  a p p  

Graduation 10 December 2021 9-9:30am start 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/69677295509?pwd=UCtwUFZQS0I0OVN6NXhKYjNCSTFvZz09 
Meeting ID: 696 7729 5509     Passcode: 454516  
 

Presentation 16 December 2021  10am Start 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/68189199649?pwd=Ylk3RXpEZ2lqb3JJWDZjTWZYbjMwQT09 
Meeting ID: 681 8919 9649 Passcode: 186304 

G r a d u a t i o n  &  a w a r d s  d a y  l i n k s  

S 
chool resumes for students on Tuesday 8 February 2022—Day 2 Week A on 
the timetable.  Staff return for consecutive Staff Development Days on 
Friday 4 and Monday 7 February respectively. 

M 
onies paid online for 2021 school photos will automatically be refunded.  If you have 
not received your refund, please call MSP on 0354823190. 

Families who paid cash are asked to collect their envelopes from the front office 
before school, at recess or lunchtime.   

Students who pick up their envelopes will be required to sign for collection. 
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